Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of State Fire Marshal
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Financial Services has received the petition for declaratory statement from Phillip W. Green, Fire Marshal, Estero Fire Rescue, on September 27, 2013. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Section 633.208(9), Florida Statutes as it applies to the petitioner.
The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to whether the intent of Section 633.208(9), Florida Statutes, is to require a local jurisdiction or utility to notify residential property owners by letter that a fire sprinkler requirement is being contemplated and to provide owners with a copy of the economic cost and benefit report required by the statute, and, if so, does this notice constitute a notice of the sprinkler requirement.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: R. Terry Butler, Assistant General Counsel, Division of Legal Services, 612 Larson Building, 200 E. Gaines Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0333, (850)413-4269. 

